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Meeting in Parma 
 
From 7 - 12 October 2013, thanks to the invitation of the Liceo Scientifico Giacomo Ulivi in 
Parma (Italy ) delegation of Roman Czernecki Secondary School in Słupia participated in a 
school meeting of the international project Wordcrossing . This project is fullfilling within the 
framework of Comenius Programme – Partnership Schools Project. School teachers were 
represented by Zofia Stachura – Secondary School headteacher, Katarzyna Stepien - project 
coordinator, Kamil Hukowski - English teacher,Renata Konarska – Polish teacher and 
students : Alicja Konieczna , Magdalena Ligorowska , Natalia Kunicka , Patrycja Misztal. 
Representatives of five partner schools from Spain, Greece, Turkey, Italy and Romania are 
taking part in this project too. 
 During the meeting in Parma Secondary school students from Słupia prepared multimedia 
presentations , review and illustrations of the book "The Girl and the Wolf " by Elina Vincent. 
During the visit, Wordcrossing group assigned tasks to perform in order to carry out the 
Wordcrossing project theme and established schedule of subsequent visits. During their stay 
in Italy , teachers and students had the opportunity to travel and sightsee Parma and Florence. 
 
Our memories : 
 
“Stay in Parma was a great adventure. Through the Comenius Programme I had the 
opportunity to make a lot of new friends with people from other countries and of course to 
visit Italy, which is beautiful. I had the opportunity to try the local dishes. I met the sights and 
culture of this region. People who were around me were kind and welcoming and especially at 
my host’s family house I felt like home. The most important fact is that, I improved my 
English language. I spent unforgettable moments and it was really hard for me to say goodbye 
with the local people. Now I have got amazing memories and a desire to return ...” 
 
Patrycja Misztal III A 
 
“My friends from Italy were very caring, especially Vittoria with whom we became friends. 
Through this journey I met Parma and Florence. Those cities impressed me with their 
historical buildings and artworks. This project is something really wonderful. Now I persuade 
my colleagues from school to participate in this project.” 
 
Magdalena Ligorowska III C 
 
“I was waiting impatiently for this trip. Eveything fascinates me : flying by plane , beautiful 
Italy and its inhabitants…Working under the project in Parma we were taking part in 
“Wordcrossing game’’ according to our task was to create the most interesting story in 
English language. We participated in the meeting with young writers: Laura Re and 
Massimiliano Parenti. We made a presentation about our favourite book „ The Girl and the 
Wolf’’. We visited the centre of the city and the Town Hall and of course Pilotta Palace. 



During the fourth day of our stay in Italy we met beautiful architecture of Florence ( for 
example : Fortezza Da Basso , Santa Maria Novella , San Lorenzo , Santa Maria Del Flore 
Piazza Della Republica and Palazzo Vecchico ). During this stay we really liked each other 
with our new friends both boys and girls… On Friday we visited Ettore Guatelli Museum and 
the vineyard situated near Parma. I am very happy that I could take part in this kind of a 
meeting. Now, I am waiting for my new friends in Poland ‘’. 
 
Alicja Konieczna III A 
 
 
“Trip to Parma was a real and fantastic adventure for me. Each day was bringing new 
experience. Our new Italian friends showed us the city. They took us for the best ice cream in 
that area and of course for some pizza. 
I am impressed with the local museum that includes sixty thousand very old items. I was also 
really glad that I could visit the vineyard. That I could realize how much work people have to 
do to produce high quality wines. Currently I am planning another trip to Italy. I think that 
those trips are really important and I hope that it can be more such fantastic trips in the 
future.’’ 
 
Natalia Kunicka III C 
 
 
From 24 February to 1 March we are going to host foreign students in our school in Słupia. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Text 2 
Gazeta Jędrzejowska        23 October 2013 
 
 
 

 
 

Thanks to Comenius Programme Secondary school 
students went to Italy 

 
Secondary school students from Słupia went to Parma thanks to Comenius Programme. 
Delegation of Roman Czernecki Secondary School in Słupia participated in a school meeting 
of the international project Wordcrossing . This project is fullfilling within the framework of 
Comenius Program – Partnership Schools Project. Representatives of five partner schools 
from Spain, Greece, Turkey, Italy and Romania are taking part in this project too. 
Zofia Stachura – Secondary School headteacher, Katarzyna Stepien - project coordinator, 
Kamil Hukowski - English teacher,Renata Konarska – Polish teacher and students : Alicja 
Konieczna , Magdalena Ligorowska , Natalia Kunicka , Patrycja Misztal went to Parma in 
Italy thanks to the invitation of the Liceo Scientifico Giacomo Ulivi .Representatives of five 
partner schools from Spain, Greece, Turkey, Italy and Romania are taking part in this project 
too. 
 During the meeting in Parma Secondary school students from Słupia prepared multimedia 
presentations , review and illustrations of the book "The Girl and the Wolf " by Elina Vincent. 
During the visit, Wordcrossing group assigned tasks to perform in order to carry out the 
Wordcrossing project theme and established schedule of subsequent visits ( foreign students 
will come to Słupia between 24 February and 1 March 2014) . During their stay in Italy, 
teachers and students had the opportunity to travel and sightsee Parma and Florence. 
 
 

 
 
 


